

Phone: 830.249.3887 • Fax: 830.249.5434

May 1, 2017

Mr. Sean Reich City of Boerne 400 E. Blanco P.O. Box 1677 Boerne, TX 78006

Re: Bid Recommendation-Old San Antonio Road Electrical Feeder Project (16BRN3004)

Dear Mr. Reich:

At your request, we have evaluated the labor and material bid for the **Old San Antonio Road Electrical** Feeder Project (16BRN3004) and are tendering our recommending our findings.

Bid documents were publicly opened at 10:00 a.m. on April 26th at the City of Boerne Public Works office.

Bids were received from Can-Fer Utility Services, LLC; MasTec North America, Inc.; and Linetec Services, LLC.

The apparent low bidder was Linetec with a bid of \$268,796.72. The bid from Linetec and the other two bidders were complete and met the requirements outlined in the Notice to Bidders. Can-Fer took some exceptions on the contract wording. Nothing appears significant enough to disqualify the bid, but the City's legal consul should review and determine if their updates will be acceptable or if their bid will be thrown out.

Schneider Engineering recommends that the contract be awarded to Linetec who submitted the lowest qualified bid for the project.

Please call me if you have any questions.

Dorch Jany

Sincerely,

Gordon Lyssy, P.E.

TX Reg. #: F-1594

GJL/JEG